
 

DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR HIGHWAY 
MANAGEMENT 

 
MINUTES of the meeting held on Thursday, 25 May 2023 commencing at 10.00 am 

and finishing at 11.30 am 
 
Present: 

 
 

Voting Members: Councillor Andrew Gant  – in the Chair 

 
  
Other Members in 
Attendance: 
 

Councillor Tim Bearder (for Agenda Item 16) 

Officers: 
 

 

Whole of meeting Paul Fermer, Director of Highways and Operations; Tim 
Shickle, Group Manager (Traffic and Road Safety); 
Anthony Kirkwood, Principal Officer, Road Safety; Geoff 

Barrell, Senior Infrastructure Planner; Jack Latkovic, 
Interim Head of Democratic Services; Kisi Smith-

Charlemagne, Interim Committee Officer.  
 

 

The Committee considered the matters, reports and recommendations contained or 
referred to in the agenda for the meeting and decided as set out below.  Except as 

insofar as otherwise specified, the reasons for the decisions are contained in the 
agenda and reports copies of which are attached to the signed Minutes. 
 

 
 

89/23 DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
(Agenda No. 1) 

 
Councillor Gant noted that regarding item 8 (St Oxford - St Michaels Street and 

Beaumont Street - proposed amendments to disabled and doctors parking places 
and vehicle access in St Michaels Street), that he was an employee of St Peter’s 
College which was located on St Michaels Street.  He noted that his employment at 

the college had no connection to the proposal, however, he was advised to mention 
it. 

 

90/23 QUESTIONS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS  
(Agenda No. 2) 

 

There were no questions from County Councillors. 
 

91/23 PETITIONS AND PUBLIC ADDRESS  
(Agenda No. 3) 

 
The following speakers addressed the meeting:  



3 

 

Item 9 Oxford - various sites: 
Disabled Persons Parking 

Places - proposed new 
provision and removal 

 Emma Dean (written 
submission) 

 General statement on Traffic 
Filters and 20mph speed 

limits 

 Danny Yee – Oxfordshire 
Liveable Streets 

Item 

11 

Chinnor (Henton): 20 mph 

Speed Limit Proposals 
 Cllr Kate Gregory (written 

submission) 

Item 

16 

Stanton St John: Proposed 

20 Mph Speed Limits 
 Cllr Tim Bearder  

 

92/23 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING  
(Agenda No. 4) 

 

Cllr Andrew Gant approved the minutes of the meeting held on 27 April 2023. 
 

93/23 KINGHAM CHURCH STREET - PROPOSED 'NO WAITING AT ANY TIME' 

RESTRICTIONS  
(Agenda No. 5) 

 
The report presented the consultation responses to the advertised no waiting at any 
time restrictions. 

 
The Chair addressed the responses to the consultation and the replies provided by 

officers including those relating to loading/unloading and enforcement.  He stated that 
he was satisfied to approve the proposals on the basis that they, like all such 
proposals, will be kept under review and amended later if necessary. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed no waiting 

at any time restrictions at Church Road at Kingham. 
 
 

94/23 HANBOROUGH: REGENT DRIVE - PROPOSED NEW 'NO WAITING AT 

ANY TIME' RESTRICTIONS AMENDMENT  
(Agenda No. 6) 

 
The report presented the consultation responses to the advertised amendment to no 

waiting at any time restrictions. 
 

The Chair addressed the responses to the consultation and the replies provided by 
officers.  He confirmed that the proposal did not preclude the provision of a disabled 
parking space should such a proposal come forward.  Other suggestions such as 

extending double yellow lines or introducing a Controlled Parking Zone could be 
considered in future reviews if this proposal does not achieve the aims. 

 
Councillor Gant noted an email from the Local Member, Councillor Liam Walker, 
supporting the proposal. 
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The Cabinet Member for the Highway Management APPROVED the proposed no 

waiting at any time restrictions at Regent Drive.  

 

95/23 OXFORD: NORTH STREET, OSNEY - PROPOSED PARKING BAY & 

PERMIT ELIGIBILITY AMENDMENTS  
(Agenda No. 7) 

 

The report presented the consultation responses to the advertised amendment to 
parking eligibility. 

 
The Chair addressed the responses to the consultation and the replies provided by 
officers.  He confirmed that the proposal did not preclude the provision of a disabled 

parking space should such an application be made. 
 

A number of respondents argued that all residents must have access to parking if 
they need it.  Councillor Gant responded that neither the County Council nor the City 
Council policies accepted that argument. 

 
The Cabinet Member for the Highway Management APPROVED: 

 
a) the relocation of a residents parking place and associated amendments to no 

waiting at any time restrictions at North Street, and  

b) exclude the new dwellings at No.1 North Street from eligibility for resident's 
parking permits and residents' visitors' parking permits. 

 

96/23 OXFORD - ST MICHAELS STREET AND BEAUMONT STREET - 

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO DISABLED AND DOCTORS PARKING 

PLACES AND VEHICLE ACCESS IN ST MICHAELS STREET  
(Agenda No. 8) 

 

The report presented the consultation responses to the advertised amendment to 
parking eligibility and vehicle access. 
 

The Chair addressed the responses to the consultation and the replies provided by 
officers.  He noted that one respondent suggested reducing the size of a loading bay 

in order to be able to replace the disabled parking space being lost.  Officers were 
satisfied that the total number of disabled parking spaces in the area met the need 
and responded that the suggested change would require consultation. 

 
Councillor Gant also noted in the report a request from the Oxford Union that vehicles 

that required access to their premises be exempt.  He confirmed with officers that the 
Oxford Union could request exemptions for construction work, for example, in the 
same way as any other property owners on the street. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the recommendations: 

 
a) approve the proposed extension by approximately 13m metres westwards of 

the extent of St Michael Street subject to the ‘prohibition of all vehicles’ 

restriction.  
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b) Defer approval of the proposed removal of an existing Doctors parking place in 
St Beaumont Street to accommodate a new Disabled Persons Parking Place 

to allow a further assessment of the need for the Doctors Parking place. 
 

97/23 OXFORD - VARIOUS SITES: DISABLED PERSONS PARKING PLACES - 

PROPOSED NEW PROVISION AND REMOVAL  
(Agenda No. 9) 

 
The report presented the consultation responses to the advertised proposals on 

Disabled Person Parking Places. 
 
The Chair read out a statement from Emma Dean opposing removal of the DPPP at 

Corunna Crescent.  He confirmed with officers that recommendation d) should read 
to “withdraw” the proposal to remove that DPPP. 

 
The Chair addressed the responses to the consultation and the replies provided by 
officers and concluded that he was content to accept the officers’ judgement. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED:  

 
a) The proposed provision of Disabled Persons Parking Places (DPPP) at: 

Gentian Road, Norreys Road, Park Town, Stile Road, Waynflete Road, 

Wharton Road, 
b) the proposed formalisation of DPPP at: Wylie Close, 

c) to defer approval of the proposals at the following location pending further 
investigations: Sunningwell Road, 

d) the withdrawal of the proposals to remove a DPPP at: Corunna Crescent. 

 

98/23 WITNEY CORN STREET - PROPOSED PERMANENT 'NO WAITING AT 

ANY TIME' RESTRICTION  
(Agenda No. 10) 

 

The report presented responses received to a statutory consultation for an 
Experimental Traffic Regulation Order (ETRO) that removes a 15-metre section of 

unrestricted parking on Corn Street, Witney. 
 
The Chair considered the comments and the officers’ responses.  He believed that 

the loss of three out of 85 parking spaces to improve safety was justifiable.  He noted 
the officers’ comment that a residents’ parking scheme should be considered afresh. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed 

permanent no waiting restrictions as advertised at Corn Street, Witney outside Nos. 

148-152, following an 18 month experimental period. 
 

99/23 CHINNOR (HENTON): 20 MPH SPEED LIMIT PROPOSALS  
(Agenda No. 11) 

 
Before considering the proposals on 20mph speed limits, the Chair agreed to the 

following request to speak. 
 



3 

Danny Yee, Oxfordshire Liveable Streets, advocated that the Council look to 
introduce 20mph limits in Oxford City in advance of the introduction of traffic filters.  

He referred to research that showed that reducing traffic congestion can lead to 
increased speeds. 

 
The Chair confirmed that the 20mph proposals for Oxford City were still at an early 
stage.  He hoped that road space freed up by the filters could be used to make 

walking and cycling safer. 
 

The report on this item presented responses to a statutory consultation on the 
proposed introduction of 20mph and 50mph speed limits in Henton. 
 

The Chair read out a statement from the Local Member, Councillor Kate Gregory, in 
support of the 20mph limit and retaining the 30mph limit.  He then considered the 

comments from the consultation and the officers’ responses. 
 
Officers explained that the original proposal to increase the speed limit from 30 to 

50mph on the link road to the village was intended to reduce the number of speed 
limit changes in a short distance.  However, it was clear that residents opposed this 

so the final proposal was to retain 30mph on that stretch. 
 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED: 

 
a) the proposed introduction of the 20mph speed limit as advertised, and 

 
b) that the existing 30mph speed limit should remain in lieu of the proposed 

50mph speed limit.  

 

100/23 IPSDEN - PROPOSED 20 MPH SPEED LIMITS  
(Agenda No. 12) 

 

The report presented responses to a statutory consultation on the proposed 
introduction of 20mph speed limits in Ipsden. 

 
The Chair considered the comments and the officers’ responses.  Officers confirmed 
that the new speed limits were being well observed and were providing benefits to 

residents where they have been introduced. 
 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed 

introduction of 20mph speed limits in Ipsden (including Hailey). 
 

101/23 KIDMORE END - PROPOSED 20 MPH SPEED LIMITS  
(Agenda No. 13) 

 

The report presented responses to a statutory consultation on the proposed 
introduction of 20mph speed limits at Kidmore End. 
 

The Chair considered the comments and the officers’ responses.  He noted that there 
were supporting comments by a number of local councillors. 
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The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed 
introduction of 20mph speed limits within the Kidmore End area. 

 

102/23 SOUTH STOKE - PROPOSED 20 MPH SPEED LIMITS  
(Agenda No. 14) 

 
The report presented responses to a statutory consultation on the proposed 
introduction of 20mph speed limits in South Stoke. 

 
The Chair considered the comments and the officers’ responses.  He noted the 

comments from the Local Member, Councillor Kevin Bulmer, suggesting that the 
proposal would provide problems for buses and the fire service.  However, the bus 
company responded and raised no objection.  Officers confirmed that they work 

closely with the emergency services to ensure that proposals will not adversely affect 
their operations. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed 

introduction of a 20mph speed limit in South Stoke. 

 

103/23 ST HELEN WITHOUT - PROPOSED 20 MPH SPEED LIMITS  
(Agenda No. 15) 

 

The report presented responses to a statutory consultation on proposals to introduce 
20mph speed limits in Shippon, Cothill, and Dry Sandford – all within the parish of 

Saint Helen Without. 
 
The Chair considered the comments and the officers’ responses.  Officers stated that 

the response from the bus company was submitted before discussions with them and 
they were now agreeable to the final proposals. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed 

introduction of 20mph speed limits within the parish of Saint Helen Without. 

 

104/23 STANTON ST JOHN: PROPOSED 20 MPH SPEED LIMITS  
(Agenda No. 16) 

 

The report presented responses to a statutory consultation on the proposed 
introduction of 20mph, 30mph, and 50mph speed limits in Stanton St John. 

 
Before considering the comments and the officers’ responses, the Chair agreed to a 
request to speak from the Local Member. 

 
Councillor Tim Bearder opposed the proposed 50 mph section and would prefer that 

stretch be limited to 20mph.  However, he accepted that would require further 
consultation and he did not wish to hold up introduction of the wider scheme. 
 

Councillor Bearder also asked if the Shepherd’s Pit Lane could be considered in the 
longer term as it was envisaged as a possible ‘quiet way’ to link with new 

developments around the Bayswater Road.  Officers responded that it could form part 
of Tranche 3 and they would be happy to discuss that with Councillor Bearder. 
  



3 

The Cabinet Member for Highway Management APPROVED the proposed 
introduction of the 20mph, 30mph, and 50mph speed limits. 

 
 
 in the Chair 

  
Date of signing   

 


